FEDERAL AND STATE AFFATIRS COMMITTEE

March 26, 1969

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman and
General Nickel was introduced to discuss SB 308 and 309.

General Nickel explained that 308 was simply a
clarification bill and modernized the wording of the law.
With regard to 309, he explained that it deals with two
of the employees in his department and would place them
under classified civil service; that they have been in
unclassified status for many years.

Mr. Buck moved the favorable recommendation of these
two bills. Motion was seconded by Mr. Woodward and carried
without dissent.

The meeting was adjourned.




